Energy Committee Meeting of 4/13/15
Present: Dan Crean, Pentti Aalto, Bob Samson, Jay Smith, Town Adm. David Jodoin. Excused: Dave
Sheldon.
Minutes of 1/20/15 approved unanimously.
Review of Local Energy Conference. Dan Crean spoke with Meghan Hoye of Light Tech, questioning
retrofits for the lights in the Village. Still looking into possible tariffs from Eversource (Manchester LED
Street light program) to see whether it's worthwhile to invest in upgrades. There was some discussion
about municipal broadband. There was also discussion on the energy issues at the Safety Center, Library
and 4 Union Street. David Jodoin will look into inviting our local delegation to a joint Board of
Selectman/Energy Committee meeting to discuss energy options and possible funding options for
projects.
Possible items for review might be:
1. Village lighting.
2. Other street lighting.
3. Solar Generating Projects.

4. Library.

Dan Crean/Pentti Aalto will contact the Turner Group about energy efficiency audit reference to street
lights.

Jay Smith will speak with Harmony Energy of Hampton on Solar installations.

David Jodoin was wondering if the town should explore alternative energy suppliers such ENH Power for
the town. Dan Crean wasn't sure it was worth the effort.

Next meeting TBD.

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Samson



